



HEARTLAND ELEMENTARY

SITE BASED DECISION MAKING 
COUNCIL MEETING

MAY 9, 2011
OPERATING BUSINESS
Call to Order
Our meeting was called to order by Mrs. Emily Campbell at 3:35 PM.   Those present were Emily Campbell, Ellen Raifsnider, Mitch Corbin, Karen Rich, Mary Borders, Shannon Williams and Claudia Richardson.
Agenda

After reviewing the agenda a motion was made by Karen Rich and seconded by Mitch Corbin to approve the agenda and start the meeting.  No items were pulled.
April Minutes

Minutes were reviewed from the April 11, 2011 meeting.  After reviewing the minutes and revisions made, a motion was made by Ellen Raifsnider and seconded by Shannon England to accept the minutes as revised.  Consensus was reached by the Council.
Public Comment
Mrs. Campbell welcomed newly elected teacher representative to sit in and observe the Council meeting, Jena Hornback.  Terisa Johnson presented to the Council the Math Committee Policy and answered any questions they may have had.  After Mrs. Johnson’s presentation, Heather Bewley presented the Discipline, Classroom Management, School Safety and Extra Curricular policies to the Council. Heather Goodman then presented the Curriculum policy. The Council will read over the policies and make any recommendations to them.  Mrs. Campbell reported that site base elections take place on Thursday, May 12th for parent representatives since two parents are stepping down from their positions.  
Good News Report

Mrs. Campbell reported Sophie Mitchell received the Dream Out Loud Award and received $1,500 as well as the school receiving $500. There was an award ceremony for her on Monday, May 9th where it was video taped and the News Enterprise was here to cover this.  Sophie got to Skype live with her father in Afghanistan and he got to see her receive the award as well.  
STUDENT ACHIEVEMENT

Assessing Student Achievement

Mrs. Campbell reported that testing started last week and will be done by the end of next week.
PLANNING

SACS Update

The SACS report that was previously handed out was discussed amongst the Council.
CSIP Impact Check
The current Council and the new Council will review the CSIP and will “tweek” it.
BUDGET REPORT

Per Pupil Allocation/Local Budget
The per pupil budget and the local budgets were reviewed by the Council.  A motion was made by Shannon England to accept the Per Pupil budget and a second was received by Karen Rich.  Consensus was reached by the Council. A motion was then made by Ellen Raifsnider and seconded by Claudia Richardson to accept the Local Budget.  Consensus was reached by the Council.

NEW BUSINESS

Accident Report

The accident report was reviewed by the Committee with no action taken.

Because of time and the items that still needed to be discussed, Mrs. Campbell asked for a motion to be made to extend the meeting by at least 20 minutes.  Mitch Corbin made a motion to extend the meeting by 20 minutes with a second received by Mary Borders.  Consensus was reached by the Council.

COMMITTEE POLICIES

The following policies were discussed by the Council, Discipline, School Safety, Extra Curricular, Student Assignment, and Homework.  The ideas and suggestions made by Council will be taken back to the various committees to be worked on some more.
OLD BUSINESS
A.  Committee Policy:  Will be looked and discussed further at the next meeting.
B. Class Configuration Update:  Mrs. Campbell reported that the fourth grade was still over cap but this close to the end of the year, it will stay like that until the end of the school year.

C. Section 7:  Mrs. Campbell handed out two Section 7 proposals to the Council.  After reviewing the proposals and discussion made, Mary Border made a motion to hire two half time instructional assistants, one for reading and one for math for the upcoming 2011-2012 school year.  Ellen Raifsnider seconded this motion with consensus being reached by the Council.

D. Mrs. Campbell handed out the results of the TELL survey.  The Council looked over the report.

E. 2011-2012 Budget:  The budget for the 2011-2012 school year was reviewed by the Council.  After discussion and some revisions made, Claudia Richardson made a motion to accept the budget with revisions.  Mitch Corbin seconded the motion with consensus being reached by the Council.
ON-GOING LEARNING
None

EXECUTIVE SESSION

Karen Rich made a motion to go into Executive Session at 5:10 pm to discuss personnel issues.  A second was received by Mitch Corbin.  Executive Session ended at 5:14 pm.
After the Council came out of Executive Session, Ellen Raifsnider made a motion to post the following positions for Heartland Elementary:

a. 1 classified

b.  3 certified, 2 primary and 1 intermediate
Mary Borders seconded this motion with consensus being reached by the Council.

ANNOUNCEMENTS
The following announcements were made by Mrs. Campbell.
A. Volunteer Banquet, May 13th
B.  Arts/Humanities Night, May 12th 5:30 pm

C.  PLC Day, May 17th, Students have no school, staff reports

D.  5th Grade Field Trip, May 23-24th
E.  Preschool Graduation, May 26th

F.  Field Day, May 27th
G.  No School, May 30th Memorial Day

H.  May 31st Kindergarten Graduation, 1 pm, 5th Grade Graduation 6 pm

I.   Awards Day, June 1st 8:30 am

J.   June 2nd Last Day for Students

K.  June 3rd Last Day for Staff

AGENDA

Our next special called meeting will be June 6, 2011 at 11 am with the same agenda.  

With no further items on the agenda, Ellen Raifsndier made a motion to adjourn the meeting with a second by Karen Rich.  The meeting was adjourned at 5:20 pm with consensus reached by the Council.
Respectfully submitted,
Sue Boggs, Office Manager

Heartland Elementary

